
Information for parents on County lines,  20/ 01/20. 

 

SafeCall in Schools and Colleges: A lifeline for children and families forced into criminal 

exploitation (Missing People) 

County Lines – Threat, harm and risk to pupils and students 

The threat associated with County Lines drug distribution networks has rapidly grown with over 

2000 identified drug lines operating across the UK, primarily through dedicated mobile phone lines. 

Children and young people are approached physically or online before being targeted, groomed and 

exploited by drug gangs. They are forced to transport and store drugs, weapons and cash between 

import and export areas as well as to work on the line, delivering and dealing drugs, usually crack 

cocaine and heroin, to vulnerable drug users. 

The nature of County Lines and Child Criminal Exploitation is a rapidly changing picture of threat, 

harm and risk. Gangs and those wishing to exploit children and vulnerable adults are continuously 

adapting their business tactics to increase their chances of going undetected by law enforcement 

and other agencies. 

While continued lateness and poor attendance over a number of days were previously strong 

indicators of possible involvement in County Lines (alongside wearing two layers of clothing), there is 

now a move towards being missing for shorter periods during a school day. This new trend avoids 

triggers being hit within school or college, and staff not being alerted as promptly to the missed 

lessons and absence. 

SafeCall provides a national telephone based support service to those in crisis caused by County 

Lines including young people, families/carers and professionals. The helpline operates 24 hours a 

day, seven days a week on 

For young people we provide crisis support, whether that is at 3PM on a Monday afternoon or 3AM 

on a Saturday morning. We are there to help them with safety planning and mapping, mobilising 

help from other agencies and supplying them with a free safety device (Ownfone) where 

appropriate. 

Referring to SafeCall 

To refer a young person or family member (with their consent) there are a number of ways you can 

contact the team: 

Complete the online referral form here: 

https://www.missingpeople.org.uk/how-we-can-help/safecall/974-are-you-a-professional.html 

Email – safecall@missingpeople.org.uk 

Telephone Safecall – 0208 392 5710 between 10.00 – 18.00 hours Monday to Friday 

Telephone Missing People Helpline 24 hours, 7 days a week – 116 000 (who will respond outside of 

Safecall office hours) 

Download more information about SafeCall: SafeCall in Schools and 

Colleges https://www.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/safecall 
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